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Herbaceous
Perennials

Such Joys! Certainly not easy care, or for the gardener that chooses a year round permanent static display, but a fabulous seasonal abundance offering exciting changing palettes.
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Herbaceous is a slightly untidy term that refers to soft, quick growing, short lived greenery and is easily left off any description in favour simply of the term perennial. Perennials are best described as non-woody plants, lasting many years, but disappearing from the surface at certain times of the year, mostly in Winter. Bulbs are technically also perennials as they have a fast early growth pattern, flower and then fade away.

Perennials offer a wonderful opportunity for a constantly changing colour palette, size and structure in a relatively small space. A perennial bed or border can be viewed as a layered cake, with bulbs at the bottom and a succession of plants planted near each other, at recommended depths, to rise to the surface as their own needs and growth habits dictate.

 In my garden, one bed offers the excitement of the first of the late Winter bulbs, followed by a variety of hellebores and Spring bulbs. As the bulb foliage starts to die down, aquilegias spring to life and cover. Then, when spent, these are trimmed to ground level. Salvias and plectranthus rapidly fill the area with abundance. Re-emerging aquilegia and hellebore foliage adds contrast throughout. Around Anzac Day, it all starts to look untidy so a big trim is in order.

Other of my garden favourites include bergamot, lilies, hostas, sedums, penstemons and, not to my personal taste, but some that do have a place in other gardens include acanthus, gaura, linaria and veronicas. The great joy of perennials is following the change of seasons with their displays. In general, Spring is the time of rapid, fresh growth and this contrasts markedly with other garden beds displaying winter ravaged evergreens. Summer is an extravagance of display in either flowers (usually bright) or sensational foliage. Autumn gives fading, mellow foliage and quite a few die back gracefully leaving interesting frameworks and seed heads that have their own magic in frosty conditions. Winter is mostly a time of dormancy - for the plants, but not the gardeners.

Perennials generally need attention in Spring to stake, restrain or tie up plants as many have rapid, therefore soft, growth that needs some support. Summer is often the time least attention is required other than watering, and Autumn the season of the big trim – a valuable resource for the avid composter. Winter is the time to move plants to alter the display – see it as a living and ever changing artwork. It is also the time to divide existing clumps to extend the garden, share with friends and bring divisions to the garden club plant stall. Winter and Autumn are usually the best time to plant, or transplant new plants – especially as keen gardeners will want “one of every colour” of a favoured perennial growing well in their location. This allows the “power-house” of the root system to establish before the Spring growth bursts into action.

Many gardeners start with personal favourites in a small area and then add different varieties/colours and eventually, with trial and error, will develop a succession of plants to give an almost year round display in a continuous wave.

We were very fortunate to have the opportunity to see Sarah’s double perennial border at “Hillandale” recently with a Garden Club Tour (many thanks Sharon and Lynton!). In my opinion, this delightful border is equal to the “greats” at Great Dixter and Sissinghurst in size, diversity, strength, health and suitability for the site. It is a true inspiration for us all to take ideas and adapt them to our own garden setting.        Janine Shoemark
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	Saturday
13 April
	Bilpin Plant Fair
	We will attend Bilpin Plant Fair with the opportunity to purchase some exciting plants. Then relax with a hot lunch at Springwood Sports Club on the way home.  
	Cost $40
	7am sharp departure 

	Friday 

10 May
	Arcadia and Geranium Cottage
	Autumn at Arcadia.  This trip includes transport, Geranium Cottage for scones and cream, Galston Club for light lunch then Guestlands at Arcadia. 
	Cost $35
	8.45am sharp departure

	Friday

12 July
	The Charm of Camellias
	A tour of beautiful camellias.  Lunch then home.  More details soon. Names will be taken in April for this trip.
	TBA
	TBA
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Margaret says that she has always gardened.  She grew up on working properties:  wool and wheat in Cowra and a citrus orchard in Dubbo.  No doubt it is in her genes as her mother’s family farmed in England for generations continuing in Grenfell, NSW.

After school she worked at the university in Canberra and studied Science.  Then undertook a trade in Journalism in Sydney.  While running a coffee/takeaway shop in Glenbrook with her mother, Margaret was offered a casual position at Glenbrook Garden Centre.  Finding her niche this became full time.  Margaret completed an Advanced Certificate of Urban Horticulture at Richmond TAFE, followed by a Diploma in Nursery Management at Ryde.  In 2005 she left Glenbrook Garden Centre to become a valuable member of the team at Longview Nursery in Wentworth Falls.
Margaret describes her garden at home as a cottage garden.  She states that it is messy but very importantly, dog friendly for Mr Wu Wu, with places to hide and room to throw balls.  Mr Wu Wu is a poodle cross, named after a story book dog who saves the day.  

Margaret has lots of favourite plants.  She loves native mint (Prostanthera), Eriostemon, Waratahs and Bottle Brush.  Other favourites include old fashioned perennials especially Salvias, Lavenders and Hellebores.  She likes plants that feature for a long time with gorgeous blooms or foliage.

When able to, Margaret relaxes by reading, walking Mr Wu Wu, sewing clothes for her nieces and making quilts.  Margaret has a very strong interest in Ancient History and Archaeology and firmly believes we need to know and read about “what comes before and what comes after”.  Some time ago Margaret proudly completed a Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Ancient History.  Margret would love to follow this passion and become an Archaeologist.     However, given current demands ……………  it may need to be in another lifetime!!!!
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FromThe President…….


It has certainly been a wet end to summer with some 400mm of rain in the last days of February! But our gardens are getting a new spurt of growth before the onset of the beautiful autumn colours that we get here in the Upper Blue Mountains.


Our club continues to grow with 3 new members joining at our last general meeting. Hopefully this will continue through the year as we promote our club in the district through messages in the local press, flyers dropped off in local nurseries and cafes and, importantly, by word of mouth. We trust that you will see the quality of our meetings being maintained, particularly now that we have our own projector and computer and can therefore attract the very best speakers to our club.


We have a busy month ahead – on 12/13 April, the 1813 Crossing Garden seminars will be held in 5 BM Zone locations, with 6 well-known speakers. We are informed that bookings have closed for the Wentworth Falls event, with some 150+ bookings received from garden club members and the public. On 13 April, there is a full busload of members travelling to Clarendon for the Collectors’ Plant Fair, being held this year at Hawkesbury Racecourse.


Please note that our AGM will be held on 9 May, during our regular meeting, to meet the requirements of our club’s Incorporation. We need assistants for both the Secretary and Treasurer and ask that you consider what you can do to assist in these roles during 2013.


Today we welcome Margaret Stevens from Longview Nursery as our speaker. Members are reminded that Longview is a supporter of our club and offers 10% discount on presentation of your membership badges.


Good Gardening,


Henry





Herbaceous garden at Hillandale





�    Dates for Your Diary





Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. 


PLEASE NOTE:  There will be a June meeting.





             Morning Tea 


Today: Adrienne Brown & Rosemarie       


                                                 Leathwood


 11 April: Nancy Pollock & Lindsay Ward


If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887





Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting


14 March: 








Next Meeting:             


11 April:


�
Margaret Stevens, Horticulturist from Longview Nursery





Margaret Jackson and Maples�
�






Club Secretary: Janice Light.  Ph: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club,  PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�








Guest Speaker   Margaret Stevens   14 March 2013            





A bit about Margaret …..
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Eriostemon australasius





Native Mint (Prostanthera),
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